

FOR PETE'S SAKE"

St. Peter's Lutheran Church, Zurich, ON Church Office: 519-236-4697

Pastor: Rev. Nadine Schroeder-Kranz

Treasurer: Rick Deichert

forpetespastor@gmail.com

SEPTEMBER 2025

forpetestreasurer @gmail.com

Upcoming Event Dates

September 7 - Sanctuary - Holy Communion - Food Basket Blessing - Service to be recorded

September 12 - Exeter Villa Hymn Sing

September 14 - Parish Hall - Holy Communion - Welcome Back Sunday - Kids' Club (Leaders: Kelly and Danica Jeffrey) - **Congregational Lunch** (BBQ hotdogs and ice cream sundaes will be provided. Members are asked to bring a salad/first course dish)

September 21 - Sanctuary - Service of the Word

September 28 - Sanctuary - Service of the Word

SAVE THE DATE: St. Peter's Ham Dinner, to mark the beginning of Advent, will be held Sunday, November 30th after church.

Sunday Kids' Club

On August 15, some of the Kids' Club leaders met for a productive brainstorming and planning session. They have mapped out a plan for the entire year which includes bible lessons as well as some REALLY fun activities.

We are very happy that several members of our congregation, who are not Kids' Club leaders, have come forward to share their talents and abilities working with children on a Sunday during this school year. We are always looking for adults to support our children's programming, so if you have an idea or skill you'd like to share, or you might be interested in leading one of the lessons we have planned, please contact Laurie Erb. Kids' Club is for the children of St. Peter's AND for children in our community. If you know of a family who may be interested in joining us for Kids' Club, they can message Laurie at lerb1960@gmail.com or text 519-870-5928 for more information.

In September, Kids' Club will meet:

Sunday, **September 14** - Welcome Back Sunday

- Leaders Kelly and Danica Jeffrey
- Fun indoor, and weather-permitting, outdoor activities
- BBQ hotdogs and ice cream sundaes after Kids' Club

Sunday, September 28 - Leader - Laurie Erb

- Instruments of the Bible
- Children will make an instrument to take home and make music together as a group.

Thank you Sharon Sanders!

Council would like to extend a heartfelt thank you to Sharon Sanders for her many years of helping our congregation feel connected with our newsletter, as well as coordinating our Labours of Love for each Sunday.

It takes many hands to help keep our church family active. If you would like to help with either the church newsletter or Labours of Love coordination, please contact Pastor Nadine at forpetespastor@gmail.com or 519-236-4697.

St. Peter's Golf Tournament and Fundraiser

Sixty-three golfers participated in the St. Peter's, golf tournament held at the White Squirrel on Sunday, August 10th. It was a very hot day, but it was still lots of fun out on the golf course. This year's tournament was held in memory of Jan Junker, an avid golfer and one of the original organizers of the annual tournament when it began fourteen years ago. Ninety people attended the barbecue and after-party at TJ and Jocelyn Klopp's farm outside Zurich. Many thanks to TJ, Jocelyn and the entire Klopp family for all their work in hosting at their property.

The greater community, businesses and individual donors were very generous once again this year. Proceeds from the tournament will be shared with Victim Services Huron-Perth, with the Dave Mounsey Memorial Fund, and with our church. The Dave Mounsey organization has committed to purchasing a defibrillator with their donation AND to placing it right in Zurich which is really good news!

Thanks to all who helped in any way to make the golf tournament a success! Special

thanks to Michael Schaefer for barbecuing and to Mark and Julie Heimrich who took on a huge responsibility as the main organizers of this event!









